



CONTACT: Ann Harrell Office: 214/688-3404 Home: 214/369-2695

*****Junior Charity League helps patients.

DALLAS--A gift of \$10,000 has been presented to the Department of Physical Therapy at Parkland Memorial Hospital by the Junior Charity League of Dallas. The money, which will go to buy equipment, was raised by the group's annual Spring Benefit.

This year nearly twice as much as ever before was raised by the group, which has adopted the department as its major charity over the years, says

Margaret Woodcook, president. Junior Charity League members also do volunteer service at Texas Scottish Rite Hospital for Crippled Children.

Dr. Phala Helm, chairman of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation at
The University of Texas Health Science Center at Dallas, is also head of the
Parkland Hospital Physical Therapy Department. Margo Manning chaired the event.